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In Cross Examination both Neil Allen and Gary Stephens were asked about 3G pitch need and 

any delivery of 3G pitches since 2015 when the Playing Pitch Strategy (PPS) was published. The 

evidence in relation to the need for 3G pitches remains the same as that stated within the 

evidence and cross-examination – there is a need for one 3G pitch within the Borough. 

 

In relation to questions asked about delivery of 3G pitches within the Borough since 2015 it 

was stated that no pitches had been delivered since the adoption of the PPS in 2015. 

 

So as not to mislead the inquiry, the Council wishes to correct a factual inaccuracy in our 

evidence to the inquiry and confirms that two pitches have in fact been delivered within the 

Borough since 2015 at Rugby Borough Football Club, Kilsby Lane. Both pitches are full size 3G 

pitches with one being delivered in 2016 and another one in 2021. 

 


